
MBA Monthly Meeting 07/01/2021 

 

Attendance: Matt Muller, Tiffany Kallenberger, Jeffrey Howard, Matt Kallenberger, Luke Woodward, 

Thomas German, John Caruso, Amber Louey, Melissa Brathuhn, Alicia Hottenstein, Kevin Gill, Mike 

Hinkle, Kelly Fort 

Treasurer Report: 

- $39,034.11 (Total) 

o $26,643.39 (Rec) 

o $12,390.72 (Travel) 

- Still some money coming in from Travel 

June Meeting minutes approved. 

Travel: 

- Tryouts in a couple weeks (7/24, 7/25, 8/15) 

o Trying to spread out the staffing to make sure someone doesn’t sit there all day 

o Each coach should at least be at their age group tryout times 

o Contact High School Baseball to try and get some help with the younger kids 

o Alicia Hottenstein is putting together a sign up sheet to track info 

- Coaches (Joey Longmire 9U) (Tom G. 10U) (Tom German – 11U) (Jason Whitney 12U) (John 

Caruso – 13U) (Kevin Gill – 14U) (Bill – 15U) 

- August try out date to do Fall Ball evaluations 

Fundraising – No Updates as Kristin Brooks was not present 

Old Business: 

- Fence cap on all the other CTP fields and eventually Cape Horn 

o Marty Gordon to take measurements 

- Rock screening: 

o Luke Woodward has a contractor that is willing to donate their time and equipment to 

screen all the fields 

o Start at Manchester ES, then the small field at Cape Horn and last would be CTP fields 

after football is done 

- Check with schools to see if we can work on the fields during summer school 

- Sign up sheet for dragging fields during the off season 

o Main focus is Manchester ES 

- Equipment – an email was sent to all coaches asking for equipment to be returned to CTP A Field 

o Inventory will be done this summer 

- 4 wheeler was sold 

- Moved the 3 wheeler to CTP from Cape Horn 

- Moved the tractor from Manchester ES to Cape Horn 

- Going to take the golf cart to be tuned up 



New Business: 

- Spring season went well 

o Manchester ES desperately needs to have their fields redone and regularly maintained 

- 2022 MBA will be reinstating the coaches clinics before the season starts 

- 7/8 was all in house 

o Look into modifying the rules for 2022 

- 9/10 partnered with Westminster/Winfield 

o Westminster/Winfield were very happy with the season 

- 11/12 partnered with Westminster/Winfield 

o Both teams made it far in the playoffs and one made it to the Championship 

- Travel – 11U and 14U went far in the MABA Tourney 

o Looking to expand into other ages for 2022 

- Fall Ball – looking to get registration open next week 

o Potential partnership with Westminster/Winfield 

o Potential Partnership with Hampstead 

o Ages are expected to be 7-9 and 10-12 

o All kid pitch is preferred 

o There was some interest for ages younger than 7 and it was recommended that we try 

to put together some clinics 

- Follow up with Trevis Tyree about water tanks for the fields at CTP and Cape Horn, he is willing 

to donate the water 

- All Kids Play – Jeffrey Howard to follow up with Tiff Kallenberger to report the balance in that 

fund 

o This is a program that people donate money to so underprivileged kids can participate 

- Fundraising 

o Gift Card donations to do giveaways for social media likes/shares 

o Matt Kallenberger wants to start an annual gold outing 

 Going to meet with some local golf courses this summer to try and plan 

something for Summer 2022 

o Hit-a-thon is the biggest fundraiser to date 

o Look into setting up a Dunk Tank and/or Radar Gun at Hampstead Carnival 

- Matt Muller closed out with wanting to get everyone’s feedback – we are an open book and 

want to grow/better the program 

 

 

 

 


